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Subject:  
Review and act on the revised Two-Party State Municipal Agreement between the City of Waukesha and the Wisconsin 
Department of Transportation regarding the Local Roads Improvement Program (LRIP) Supplemental Program grant for the 
reconstruction of N. University Drive between Summit Avenue and Northview Road.  

 
Details:  
In 2023, the City of Waukesha applied for grant funding for the reconstruction of N. University Drive from Summit 
Avenue to Northview Road as part of the Wisconsin Department of Transportation Local Roads Improvement Program 
(LRIP) – Supplemental. In spring of 2024, the City received approval to enter a State Municipal Agreement (SMA) for 
construction reimbursement for this project not to exceed $400,000. In November of 2024 WisDOT notified the City 
regarding additional funding that could be applied to the project due to another municipality not accepting their SMA. In 
December of 2024, the City received the revised SMA for construction reimbursement for this project not to exceed 
$1,555,000. The reconstruction of N. University Drive is planned to occur in 2028 as shown in the 2025-2029 
Community Investment Program (CIP). 
 
As part of the State Municipal Agreement, the N. University Drive project must be completed and reimbursement 
applied for prior to June 30, 2029, or the funds will be allocated to a different municipality. 
 

 
Options & Alternatives: 
Not agreeing to the revised SMA would lead to the additional $1,155,000 being re-allocated to another community. 

 
Financial Remarks: 
The reimbursement received from the LRIP-S grant will be put in: 
2004-42582 - $1,555,000.00  

 
Executive Recommendation: 
Recommend approval of the revised State Municipal Agreement between the City of Waukesha and the Wisconsin 
Department of Transportation for the reconstruction of N. University Drive. 

 


